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Marie Vincent 
Pangea Legal Services 
350 Sansome St., Ste 650 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
 
 
Dear Marie Vincent: 
 
This is a response to your Freedom of Information Act/Privacy Act (FOIA/PA) request received in this 
office relating to “any and all internal guidance relating to the processing of I-730 petitions for 
beneficiaries with prior orders of removal, including, but not limited to internal policies, procedures, 
protocols, guidance, training materials, and memorandums relating to the processing of l-730 petitions.” 
 
We have completed the search for responsive records and are currently reviewing and processing records 
responsive to your request.  Records will be provided on a rolling basis in accordance with the parties’ 
agreement.  Enclosed is a copy of a March 2019 memo, which consists of 5 pages.  We have reviewed 
and have determined to release all information except those portions that are exempt pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 
§ 552 (b)(6) of the FOIA.   
 
Exemption (b)(6) permits the government to withhold all information about individuals in personnel, 
medical and similar files where the disclosure of such information would constitute a clearly unwarranted 
invasion of personal privacy.  The types of documents and/or information we have withheld may consist 
of birth certificates, naturalization certificates, drivers’ licenses, social security numbers, home addresses, 
dates of birth, or various other documents and/or information belonging to a third party that are 
considered personal. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jill A. Eggleston 
Director, FOIA Operations 
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